Regular Meeting of the Livingston Mayor and Board of Alderman on October 2, 2017 at Livingston City
Hall at 6:00 p.m.

Alderman Present: Ronald Dishman
Ken Dodson
David Langford
Bill Linder
David Sadler Il
Bill Winningham

Alderman Absent: None

Mayor Curtis Hayes called the meeting to order.

Bill Linder made the motion to accept the minutes as handed out. David Sadler seconded the motion.
The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Ken Dodson made the motion to accept the agenda with no additions or deletions. Bill Linder seconded
the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Mayor Hayes presented Ordinance 2017-9-1 (Amendment to Zoning Ordinance) for 2" reading.
Bill Winningham made the motion to pass the second reading of Ordinance 2017-9-1.
Motion failed due to lack of second.

The following bills in the amount of $4769.99 were presented to be paid out of downtown revitalization
funds:

1. Shannon Cantrell $150.00
2. Waterworks Entertainment 1137.35
3. Entertainment Direct 657.00
4. Better Lawns 965.00
5. City of Livingston 956.89
6. Upper Cumberland Business Journal 400.00
7. Coy Howell 303.75

Bill Linder made the motion to approve the bills being paid out of downtown revitalization funds.
Ken Dodson seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

Ray Evans representing the Downtown Revitalization Committee presented the bids on the
Public Square Enhancement Grant (80/20 Grant). The bids were as follow:

a. Mid-State Construction $687,334.63
b. Adams Contracting $753,245.00

After discussion, Ken Dodson made the motion to approve low bid. Bill Winningham seconded the
motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.



Ken Dodson made the motion to amend his previous motion approving the low bid to add subject to
TDOT concurrence. Bill Winningham seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and 0 no.

It was noted that this project will probably not start until March 2018.

Mr. Evans also stated that the city had been awarded a grant for facade improvements around the
square and that this would be on the November agenda.

Mayor Hayes reported that the city had received $23,407.50 from the city auction.

Bill Linder made the motion to adjourn. Ronald Dishman seconded the motion. The vote was 6 yes and
0 no.

Mayor

Attest:

Vice-Mayor



